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Y1 Curriculum – Spring Term


	Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome back to school for the Spring term. We have loved hearing all about the children’s Christmas break and are very excited for all the fun things we have planned for them this term.
This letter explains what Year 1 will be learning during the spring term.

	Maths
	 In Maths this term, we will be exploring different methods for addition and subtraction within 20. We will be using our knowledge of number bonds to find effective and efficient ways to do these two operations. We will then be moving on to look at Place value with numbers up to 50. The children will draw on all the knowledge we have already learnt to help us work with larger numbers. There will be lots of opportunity to explore and problem solve throughout the term. Hoping to create confident mathematicians. We will then move on to learn about length, height, weight and volume.

	Maths 

Basic Skills and Arithmetic 
	We will be doing lots of games to help us count in multiples of 2, 5 and 10 and we will be learning lots of new vocabulary to help us describe height, weight, capacity and time. This will also link to our maths lessons after half term. We will use practical activities to help us find and name 1/2 as 2 equal parts of a quantity and be recapping how to find 1 more/ 1 less of larger numbers. 

	English
	We will continue to be using ‘Talk 4 Write’ to learn a variety of texts through pictorial representations and actions.

The first story we will be learning is ‘Winston’s Wish’, which is a wishing tale where we will focus on the problem and solution of the story. This includes using verbs to describe how a character moves within the story, using dramatic connectives and exclamation marks to show impact. The children will then move onto writing a recount based on a fun surprise experience in the classroom.
During our English lessons, there will be opportunities to embed the Year 1 programme of study. Such as punctuating sentences with capital letters, full stops, question marks and exclamation marks, spelling common exception words accurately and focusing on handwriting. 

	Reading
	We begin every reading lesson with ‘reading between the lines’ which is a small text with clues the children have to solve and use their inference skills.
Every week, we will be completing a whole class reciprocal reading session. This gives the opportunity to predict, clarify any new words, answer a variety of questions and summarise different texts that they have discussed with their peers. 

We endeavour to read with the children as much as possible so the children can practise using sounds, blending, reading common exception words by sight and gaining fluency and expression within their reading. We will focus on discussing the things they have read to ensure they have a good understanding of a variety of texts. 
We all love reading at BCPA and always like to encourage our children to read as often as possible. Your support with reading their books at home will be extremely beneficial. Please ensure you write any comments with the books they have read in their yellow reading diary. 

	Phonics
	The children will continue to learn lots of new sounds and digraphs through sound families such as the ‘ew’ ‘ar’ ‘or’ and ‘ur. They will be blending and segmenting words with these sounds in, as well as writing these words so they can apply it in their writing. Lots of games will be played to help embed these sounds and continue their progress throughout every lesson. Every phonics lesson helps to promote the love of reading which we are sure the children will love showing you at home. 

	History
	During our History lessons the children are going to be learning about the British Waterways system and how this helps us today They will becoming historians and exploring different artefacts from the past. We will be looking at putting events in Chronological order and thinking about what life was like in the 18th century.

	Geography
	In Spring 2, the children will be exploring the seasons and how different countries have different climates. Our main focus will be looking at the weather and landscapes within the United Kingdom. Their lessons will be very practically based and will involve observing and exploring our school grounds, as well as walking around our local area. 

	Computing
	The children will be exploring creating algorithms to use on a BluBot (robot). Throughout this learning, they will explore how to create a set of instructions/ algorithms for their robot to follow and how to improve these. 

	Science
	In Science this term we are learning about ‘Everyday materials’. The children will be exploring a variety of materials and learning about their different properties. They will be learning new words such as ‘absorbent’ and ‘transparent’ and will even be investigating waterproof materials to keep a teddy bear dry. In Spring 2 we will also be exploring seasonal changes and learning all about plants. The children will get a chance to grow seeds and look at what a plant needs to grow. 

	RE
	In RE this term we will be looking at different faith communities and what it means for different religions in Britain today. We will focus on the Jewish community and compare lots of the celebrations they have with ones of the Christian community. 

	Music
	The children will be exploring different rhythms and beats using Charanga. They will be looking at counting to a beat with different instruments, including their voices!

	P.E.
	Real PE Cognitive:

During spring 1, the children will focus on a variety of basic skills such as running, hopping, changing direction and jumping for distance. 
Real Gym:
During spring 1, the children will focus on a variety of ways to make different shapes with their bodies. They will explore rolling, different ways of travelling and jumping. The children will then use these skills to create a sequence to perform to their peers.
Real PE Creative:
During spring 2, the children will be continuing to work on their basic skills, as well as incorporate their own ideas for moving within a space.
Real Dance:

During spring 2, the children will explore different movements and shapes. They will combine these ideas and skills they have learnt, to create a dance piece of their own to perform to their peers.
Please ensure that your child has an appropriate, named PE kit in school. One session each week will take place outside, so you may wish to include trainers and some warmer clothes. 

	PSHE & P4C
	PSHE:
The children will be learning about  Emergencies: what to do for First Aid and when and how to call 999 and how to build and have respectful relationships. They will learn the importance of respecting others, even when they are different (physically, in character, personality and background). They will be learning the importance of self-respect and how this links to happiness.  This term involves ‘Internet Safety week’, therefore some of our lessons will focus on Internet Safety and Harms and how we can be safe online.
P4C:
The children will continue to participate in a range of philosophical enquiries. We will use a variety of mediums to engage in class discussions and create opportunities for applying their thinking and reasoning skills.


	Homework
	Homework will alternate each week between English, Maths and foundation subject learning tasks. It will be an opportunity to practise the basic skills your child is learning in school.
Every Thursday, the children will receive weekly spellings to learn ready for their phonics spelling tests the following Thursday. 
The children are also encouraged to read their school books as much as possible at home. 
Please see you child’s class teacher for any more information and how you can support your child at home.

	Staffing
	1HT – Mrs Turner (Monday and Tuesday) and Miss Hirst (Wednesday to Friday) are the class teachers with TA support from Miss Gorman Monday, Tuesday and Thursday mornings and Wednesday all day.

Mrs Turner will cover PPA alternate Wednesday mornings.

1W – Miss Wight is the class teacher with TA support from Mrs Tamcken on Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday mornings and Tuesday all day. 

Mrs Turner will cover PPA alternate Wednesdays.

1R – Miss Riga is the class teacher with TA support from Mrs Hillyard Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday mornings and Monday all day.

Mr Jones will cover PPA every Thursday.

	We hope you have found this information useful. Please remember that should you have any questions or concerns then do not hesitate to ask your class teacher who will be more than happy to help.

Thank you for your support, 
Mrs Turner, Miss Hirst, Miss Wight and Miss Riga


